Report of the National Human Rights Advisor – May 21 – September 25, 2019
Following the National Executive Meeting in Winnipeg we participated in the parade to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the 1919 Winnipeg General Strike.  A shout out to the UNDE MB/SK region who organized an entry for a UNDE contingent who walked together in the parade. Beside the UNDE participating there were members of the PSAC from across the country including PSAC National President Chris Aylward and National Executive Vice President Magali Picard. It was extremely interesting to learn the history of how the strike was organized, who the players were in the labour movement at that time and the buildings, meeting halls, homes and businesses where the efforts took place.  What stood out for me was the diversity of the support the strike received from not only other unions in the labour movement at the time but the ordinary citizens and business owners who demonstrated an unprecedented level of solidarity for the cause.
The summer brings the beginning of the Pride celebrations across the country.  Our Regional Human Rights Coordinators for the second year organized and participated in Pride events in Nova Scotia, New Brunswick, Ontario, Alberta and British Columbia. The UNDE flag was held high for its second Pride season. Notably there has been a great deal of conversation and interest generated since we introduced the flag last year.
The UNDE National Human Rights Committee is grateful to the National Executive for the reimbursement of approximately $6,000 of their budget for an unexpected significant expense to accommodate one of our members.  This gesture will enable the Regional Coordinators to conduct a 4-day face to face meeting that will take place in the Canadian Museum for Human Rights itself.  The new Alternate National Human Rights Advisor Sister Stephanie Torrealba has taken the lead in securing the meeting space and ensuring it meets the needs of our whole committee. We are working together on finalizing an agenda and we are working with the PSAC and the UNDE MB/SK region to solidify some educational and informational sessions for the meeting.  The committee will also tour the museum which I expect will add enormous inspirational value to our work.
The Duty to Accommodate and the Return to Work policy continue to be a big challenge even with the existence of the Office of Disability in place.  There remains some confusion around the RTW policy and who owns it and who’s responsibility it is to implement and follow.  It is owned by the Director of General Safety (DSafeG) and in those areas where the ODM exists it is their responsibility to ensure the policy is followed in a RTW and in those areas where the ODM does not exist it is the L4 organizations who are responsible for implementing and following the policy. 

I have completed my term as the Civilian Defence Advisory Group for Persons with Disabilities (DAGPWD) after my two-year term. It has been filled with a great deal of frustration.  The biggest frustration we have experienced is that there is no one coming to the table.  As the means to fulfill its departmental obligation to consult with its workers under the Employment Equity Act, it is difficult to identify systemic barriers if no one comes to the table.  This is indicative and common among all DAGs.  In meeting with the Director General Workplace Programs in December of 2018 I provided the DND with feedback on a proposed Diversity, Inclusion, Employment Equity plan. The plan relies heavily on the DAGs which are not working and have little to no support from senior management. Of note is that the plan has now morphed into a 3rd edition with no bargaining agent input except the UNDE on the 2nd edition. It is not the intention of the department to have bargaining agent input going forward. I will continue to support the local DAG as a member of the group.
The UNDE HRC has seen a number of changes in its membership over the past while.  In the NB/NL region we saw Sister Elizabeth McCoy depart for a new adventure in PEI with her spouse and Brother Greg Mansfield stepping up in her place.  The NPF region lost Nicole Aulenbach (to management ☹) and Tamara Lindsay (a former NPF Vice President) enthusiastically took over the role for the NPF region.  The union and the UNDE HRC has lost long time member and advocate for Human Rights Shaunna Plourde who will accompany her spouse to Bahrain for a completely out of our world experience.  Shaunna is replaced by Pamela Clothier. Annie Gauthier has resigned from the Quebec region and has yet to be replaced.  

*The UNDE HR committee would like to express their sincere appreciation and gratitude to Shaunna Plourde for all her work over the many years.

Lastly, I continue to support the City of Victoria on the Accessibility Working Group and we are, after 4 years, finally getting the City’s first accessibility framework. I continue to support the Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee in their initiatives.
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